Mr. Jerry W. Chumley ReUse Technology, Inc. 390D Barrett Parkway Suite 187 Kennesaw, Georgia 30144

Dear Mr. Chumley;

We appreciated the update you presented to us in our meeting of April 27 relative to plans being developed for the beneficial reuse of coal ash generated at the various cogeneration plants being operated by Cogentrix. It is encouraging to see the commitment being made to develop reuse applications for the coal ash as opposed to the continued use of county landfills. The Solid Waste Management Section has and will continue to support the reuse and recycling of waste materials when performed in a manner consistent with the environment.

In reviewing your plans for the use of coal ash in construction related projects within the Fountain Industrial Park, we agree that the proposed use of coal ash represents a beneficial reuse of the ash. As such, the use of coal ash within the Park does not require formal permitting so long as the coal ash is hauled directly from the generating plant to the construction project in compliance with the attached General Conditions. The use of such coal ash shall include the following reuse applications:

Structural Fills, Backfills, Piping Bedding, Dry-bed Material.

We appreciate your efforts to reuse coal ash and look forward to working with you on other projects.

Sincerely,

William L. Meyer, Chief Solid Waste Management Section